
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

It has been absolutely wonderful to see everyone back in school after the summer break 

and staff have loved hearing all about the holidays. The children have returned with such 

enthusiasm, and it has been a real joy to see how well they have all settled into their new 

classes. We have already had two assemblies where the children were absolutely fabu-

lous.  

 

A special mention must go to the new intake into our Tater Du class, who have been 

amazing this week as they begin their school journey. Their confidence, curiosity, and big 

smiles have already made a big impression on everyone at St Just Primary School. We are 

very excited for the term ahead and look forward to the rest of Tater Du starting next 

week. 

 

We would also like to thank you all for getting onto Arbor and for bearing with us while the 

updates and changes are being put in place. Your patience and support are much ap-

preciated. In addition, we can confirm that refunds have now been made on ParentMail. 

Any outstanding balances from last year, can still be paid through the Parentmail  app or, 

if easier, in cash to the school office. 

 

Thank you as well to our Year 3 and 4 parents who joined us for the recent Meet the 

Teacher sessions—we really enjoyed welcoming you. We look forward to meeting the par-

ents of Years 1, 2, 5 and 6 next week. 

 

Today, the children had a go on our brand new trim trail! The rain finally stopped long 

enough for us to enjoy half a lunchtime. From next week,  

 

Finally, a huge thank you to everyone for sending the children back looking so smart and 

ready to learn. Every member of staff has commented on how proud we are of the chil-

dren’s positive attitude and determination to make a brilliant start to the year. 

 

We are excited for all that this term will bring and feel very lucky to be working with such a 

supportive school community. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

Headteacher 



Updates to Communication and Payment Systems 

 

This academic year, we have moved all of our communication and payment systems to Arbor. After a grad-

ual transition throughout the 2024/25 year, we are now ready to use Arbor fully across the school. 

What This Means for You 

Communication 

• You will now receive messages either through the Arbor app (for quick updates) or via email to the ad-

dress we have on file. 

• Reporting Absences: Absences can now be reported directly in the Arbor app. You are still welcome to 

phone the school, but please be assured that the app is monitored daily. 

Payments 

School Meals 

• Meal payments can now be topped up directly through the Arbor app. 

• Meals are £2.75 per day for children in Key Stage 2 who are not entitled to free school meals. 

Wraparound Care 

Breakfast Club 

You have two payment options: 

1. Top up in advance — Add funds to your child’s Breakfast Club account; the cost of each session will be 

deducted weekly. 

2. Pay afterwards — Allow your child to attend and settle the balance later. 

If your child attends Breakfast Club regularly, you can book their sessions in advance via the Arbor app. 

After School Club 

• This is a pay-in-advance club. 

• Please use the Arbor app to select and pay for the days and sessions you wish your child to attend. 

Trips and Events 

• Most trips will now be available to sign up and pay for through Arbor. 

• Occasionally, additional paper forms may still be required for specific trips or permissions. 

 

Thank you for your support as we move to a simpler, more efficient system for communication and pay-

ments. If you have any questions or need assistance with the Arbor app, please contact the school office.  

If you have money on Parentmail, we can refund this to you—please bear with us.  



 

 

   

Meet the Teacher meetings in September 

 

Next week we continue our Meet the teacher sessions. We warmly invite 

you to meet your child’s new class teacher and find out more about what 

they will be learning in the upcoming academic year. 

Please find the meeting dates listed below. All meetings will take place in 

the classroom and will begin at 2:45pm. 

We hope to see you there! 

Many thanks 

 

        

 

 

 

New Term Begins 

Tuesday, 2nd September 

Class name and Year 
Group 

Teacher and TA 

Monday 8th September Godrevy 

Year 5 

Miss Trenoweth 

Mrs Harradine and 
Mrs Carew 

Tuesday 9th September Longships 

Year 1 

Mrs Earley 

Mrs Parsons 

Tuesday 9th September Round Island 

Year 2 

Miss Steele 

Mrs Gwynn and Mrs 
Fanelli 

Friday 12th September Wolf Rock 

Year 6 

Mr Curnow 

Mrs Carew and Mrs 
Harradine 



 

 

   

Clubs Begin! 

 

Many thanks to all of those who have subscribed to a club. Club lists have 

been finalized and you should know if your child is successful or on a wait-

ing list. 

Please call the office on Monday if you are unsure if your child has a 

place. 

 

        

 

 

 

  Club Year 
Groups 

Teacher Location Time 

  
  
  
  
Monday 

Netball 4/5/6 Mrs Bird and 
Shelley 

Sports Hall 3:10-
4:15pm 

Science 3/4 Miss  
Trenoweth 

Y5 Classrooom 3:10-4pm 

SPACE Invite only Mr Matthews 
and Miss 
Downing 

Y6 Classroom Timings will 
be dis-

cussed on 
invite 

Football 4/5/6 Mrs Parsons 
and Scott 

School Field 3:10-4pm 

  
  
  
  
Tuesday 

  
  

Library 3/5/6 Mr Curnow St Just Library 12-12:30pm 

Library/ 

Reading 

1/2 Mrs Burlton Library 3:00-4pm 

Stay & Play 2/3 Miss Steele Y2 Classroom 3:10-4pm 

  
Cross 

Country 

  
4/5/6 

  
Mr Kevern 

  
School Field 

  
3:10-4pm 



 



 



 


